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 E D M O N T O N   P U B L I C   S C H O O L S 
 
November 25, 2008 
 
TO: Board of Trustees 
 
FROM: Trustee G. Rice, Audit Committee Chair 
 
SUBJECT: Report #1 of the Audit Committee (From the Meeting Held November 19, 

2008)  
 
 RECOMMENDATION 
  
 1.  That report #1 of the Audit Committee from the meeting 

held November 19, 2008 be received and considered. 
 
 2.  That the attached financial statements, those audited and 

as required by Alberta Education, for the year ended 
August 31, 2008 be received for information. 

 
 3.  That the attached auditor’s report be received for 

information. 
 
 4.  That $15.4 million be transferred from the unrestricted net 

assets to the operating reserve, be approved. 
    

                * * * * * 
 
In September and October 2008, Financial Services prepared the financial statements for 
the 2007-08 school year, based on information from the district’s records.  KPMG LLP 
performed the audit during October and November 2008.  Appropriate tests and procedures 
were performed to enable the auditors to express an unqualified audit opinion on the 
district’s financial statements.  An example of such a test is to ensure the statement of 
grants paid as issued by Alberta Education agrees with district revenues. 
 
The process used by the auditors in preparing and approving the 2007-08 audited financial 
statements involved: 
 
• Reviewing the 2007-08 audited financial statements and highlights of the financial 

results for the fiscal year 
• Preparing a letter regarding their audit opinion, and providing an opportunity for the 

Audit Committee to ask questions relating to this information. 
 
Once the auditors complete their work, they forward a letter to the audit committee stating 
whether the result of the audit work that was performed enables them to arrive at an 
unqualified audit opinion. 
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Background to Recommendation #2 
 
The Audit Committee, at its meeting of November 19, 2008, had an opportunity to review 
and discuss the audited financial statements and the auditor’s letter regarding their opinion 
prior to the public board meeting.   
 
Background to Recommendation #3 
 
Under Section 150 of the School Act, the board chair is required to present the auditor’s 
report to a public board meeting to provide an opportunity for discussion.  The School Act 
also requires the auditors to deliver the audited financial statements to the Minister of 
Education by November 30, 2008.   
 
Background to Recommendation #4 
 
It is recommended that the operating reserve be increased by $15.4 million so that sufficient 
funds are available to cover the entire surplus amounts for schools and central decision 
units.  This will increase the operating reserve from $22.7 million to $38.1 million in 2008-
2009 and leave $17.1 million of unrestricted surplus.   
 
 
 
AS:mmf 
 
Attachment #1 -  Audited Financial Statements as Required by Alberta Education  
Attachment #2 - Unaudited Schedules to the Financial Statements 
Attachment #3 -  Audited Financial Statements for the Year Ended August 31, 2008 

(Corporate Style) 
 
























































































